Town of Bradley
Town Board Meeting
May 8, 2017 5:30pm
Bradley Town Hall

Chairman Kevin Koth called the meeting to order at 5:30pm. Present were Supervisors Joan Hilgendorf, Robert Eisenman and Bill Jelinek.

Pledge of Allegiance was recited

The Treasurer's report is as follows: Building & Office Equipment Fund - \$108,338.68 Equipment Fund - \$132,187.40 General Savings Account - \$239,670.36 Checking Account - \$180,080.31 Cemetery Fund - \$117,887.32 Construction Fund - \$39,000.00 Re-Valuation - \$15,000.00 Greenwood Cemetery CD's - \$12,381.01.

M/M Hilgendorf/Eisenman to approve the minutes from the April 18th meeting. Motion passed 4-0.

M/M Hilgendorf/Jelinek to approve payment of vouchers #4375 through #4408. Motion passed 4-0.

M/M Hilgendorf/Koth to approve the alcohol and beverage application & tobacco licenses for Inshalla Inc., Jason Kahle president. Motion passed 4-0.

M/M Hilgendorf/Eisenman to approve the fireworks permit for Elaine Steinhafel. Motion passed 4-0.

Plan Commission reported on the request for a conditional use request by Ted Foley of Foley's Tree Service to construct a storage building and a conditional use request by Mark & Connie Ledger to construct a storage building greater than 2000 sq ft and utilize a camper on the lot more than 60 days per year. The next plan commission meeting is scheduled for May 22, 2017 at 6:30pm when they will hear the request from Joe & Susan Cronick for a conditional use permit to build a storage building greater than 2,000 sq ft, conditional use permit for tourist lodging by Sealy Katzenberg, and conditional use permit for tourist lodging by Valery Curry.

M/M Hilgendorf/Jelinek to approve the conditional use request by Ted Foley of Foley's Tree Service to construct a storage building (45X40) for forestry/commercial use at N11541 Roberts Road. Motion passed 4-0.

M/M Hilgendorf/Koth to approve the conditional use request by Mark & Connie Ledger to construct a storage building (44X48) and utilize a camper on the lot more than 60 days per year at parcel #04.253506.010.002.00.00 on Erickson Lane. Motion passed 4-0

Byron Lange gave the road report stating Wisconsin Valley did hand dig on Cottage Road and it looks like it will be mid-June before those finding are back. The City of Tomahawk will be replacing the culverts on Tannery Road on May 10th and 11th; we will provide the culverts for this work. It looks like possibly starting pulverizing the week of June 5th. All weight limit signs are now down. A letter will now go out with all driveway permits explaining how to complete the form and that the potential driveway sight needs to be marked.

Bill Jelinek reported that the cemetery is ready for the summer. Bill has been working with Tom Baumann on getting the scattering garden done yet this year. The cemetery has been fertilized except for the North-West three sections, going to leave those at this time to compare the sections. It was decided to stick with the dates in the cemetery hand book regarding when flowers/decorations need to be off the cemetery. Hoping this will benefit those residents out of town to remove their decorations before clean-up starts in the fall and spring.

Parks are getting cleaned up, the stumps at Kahle park have been ground out, one basketball hoop was installed and lines were painted on the court, and a batting cage will be going up in the next week. Joan will get pricing put together on moving the fence in on the big field which once that is done the bases and pitching mound will also need to be moved. An informed decision will be made once we have some numbers put together. Bob will contact Tom Emmer about getting Crystal Beach ready for opening Memorial Day weekend.

Building & Grounds: Nothing

All business was concluded at 6:05 p.m.

